ST. NICHOLAS GREEK ORTHODOX CHURCH BALTIMORE, MARYLAND

SUNDAY MAY 29, 2022 CHRIST IS RISEN" "TRULY HE IS RISEN" SUNDAY OF THE BLIND MAN WELCOME ALL VISITORS:

On behalf of the Parish Council, Fr. Michael, the Church Staff, and the entire family of St. Nicholas, we would like to welcome all our visitors who have come to worship with us today. If you need any assistance please approach any of the parish Council members and they will assist you. You are also invited to join us to the Coffee Hour downstairs after Church. We thank you for visiting our community and hope that your experience was a memorable one.

MEMORIAL SERVICE:

A 1 year Memorial will be chanted today in memory of our sister in Christ, Eleftheria (Ritsa) Kanellopoulos. May her soul rest in peace and may her memory be eternal. COFFEE HOUR:

The Coffee Hour today is being sponsored by the Kanellopoulos family in memory of their departed loved one. We would like to thank the family for their generous offering to the Church.

WEEKLY CALENDAR:

Monday, May 30: Greek School Classes will be closed on Memorial

Day.

Monday, May 30: MEMORIAL DAY AT THE CEMETERY: 10:00 AM. Oaklawn Cemetery

Wed, June 1: Greek School End of the Year program at the Plateia 5:30 pm Friday, June 3: GOYA end of the year party at Nistazos House 7:00 pm

UPCOMING EVENTS:

Monday, June 6: Greek School Graduation Dinner (Sunset Cove) 6:30

Saturday, June 11: Saturday of the Souls: Orthros 8:45 am Divine Liturgy 9:30 am

FRIDAY, SATURDAY, SUNDAY: JUNE 10TH, 11TH, AND 12TH: GREEK FOLK FESTIVAL

MARIA KOUTSOUNOURIS FAMILY SCHOLARSHIP:

The Koutsonouris Memorial Scholarship Program offers a college scholarship to the youth of St. Nicholas Greek Orthodox Community. Applications are available at the church office for High School Seniors who are continuing his/her education at a four year or two year college, and whose family is a member in good standing with the church of St. Nicholas. Please contact the church office at 410-633-5020 to schedule a time to obtain a scholarship application.

UPCOMING MEMORIALS:

Sunday, June 5 – Many years Memorial Service in memory of Ioannis Kepreos

LET'S GE T READY TO RUMBLE: THE ST. NICHOLAS GREEK FESTIVAL IS AROUND THE CORNER:

Attention Everyone: We are starting our preparations for this year's festival and we need everyone's support. We need Young Adults, to step up to the plate and participate in helping out at the festival. Anyone can come and enjoy themselves at the festival but we need volunteers to secure the success of the festival. We see a lot of Young people who come to the festival every year, and don't even give one ounce of help. If everyone in the parish would pitch in just a few hours a day to help out with the preparation of the festival this would help a great deal. We have published a SIGN-UP SHEET in the hall way of the Church. This will give everyone the opportunity to get involved. So mark your calendars for June 10th, 11th, and 12th, and make sure you tell your friends and your neighbors. More information concerning this year's festival will be published in future bulletins.

FESTIVAL RAFFLE TICKETS/AD BOOK:

The Festival Committee would like to remind everyone that all the Raffle Tickets have been sent to all the homes of our parishioners. We all need to support this event. Throughout the years the Festival Raffle is one of the most important fundraisers of the Church along with our Festival Album. We have \$100.00 tickets and we have \$5.00 tickets. Everyone can help by purchasing or selling a raffle ticket. There is very little work to do it, but the reward is so large. Another way of helping the church is to go out and sell a Festival AD. We all have businesses of our own, or know and support other businesses. It's not hard to ask if they would like to help the Church financially by purchasing an AD for the Festival Album. We can all help in different ways. If you love your parish and you want to see it grow and be successful, then we need your support. BE PROUD OF YOUR ST. NICHOLAS COMMUNITY AND HELP OUT IN THE FESTIVAL IN ANYWAY THAT YOU CAN.

STEWARDSHIP NEWS:

We are in the second trimester of our "Stewardship Drive". By now everyone in the Parish has received their 2022 Stewardship Pledge Card. Please find some time to fill it out and send it to the Church office. Remember we are all in this together and we value everyone's input and support. The church should always be a priority in our lives and we should always think of ways to commit our lives to our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. We must dedicate our gifts to the unfinished task of the Church through Christian Education of our youth, through philanthropy both here in our parish and through the Outreach program. We give our pledge every year in loving memory of all those who have gone before us, of all whose hearts and hands have served this Community with their love and dedication. Let's not forget, we are to give willingly and happily that which we feel shows our thanks and love to God for His many gifts that He offers to us every day of our lives. Every year we look forward to our younger families to get on board and help out their community. The older generation has paid their dues, now it's time for you the younger group to get involved with your church. So let's make that challenge and sign your 2022 Stewardship Pledge card today with your special love offering to the Church. If you have any problems in searching for your Pledge card, you could go online to the churches website and get all the information that you need. MAY GOD BLESS OUR ST. NICHOLAS 'STEWARDS'.

ΕΛΛΗΝΙΚΗ ΟΡΘΟΔΟΞΗ ΚΟΙΝΟΤΗΤΑ ΑΓΙΟΥ ΝΙΚΟΛΑΟΥ ΒΑΛΤΙΜΟΡΗ, ΜΑΙΡΥΛΑΝΤ

<u>ΚΥΡΙΑΚΗ, 29 ΜΑΙΟΥ, 2022</u> ΧΡΙΣΤΟΣ ΑΝΕΣΤΗ ΑΛΗΘΩΣ ΑΝΕΣΤΗ <u>ΚΥΡΙΑΚΗ ΤΟΥ ΤΥΦΛΟΥ</u> ΚΑΛΩΣΟΡΙΖΟΥΜΕ ΤΟΥΣ ΕΠΙΣΚΕΠΤΕΣ ΜΑΣ

Εκ μέρους του Διοικητικού Συμβουλίου, του Πατρός Μιχαήλ, και της ευρύτερης οικογένειας της Ενορίας του Αγίου Νικολάου, επιθυμούμε να καλωσορίσουμε σήμερα τους Επισκέπτες μας, που μας τίμησαν με την παρουσία τους και ήλθαν να εκκλησιαστούν μαζί μας. Παρακαλούνται όλοι οι επισκέπτες μας να προσέλθουν στην Κοινοτική αίθουσα για καφέ μετά τον εκκλησιασμό. Χαρείτε την φιλοξενία μας.

ΜΝΗΜΟΣΥΝΟ

Σήμερα θα τελέσουμε το ετήσιο μνημόσυνο υπέρ αναπαύσεως της ψυχής της εν Χριστώ αδελφής μας ΕΛΕΥΘΕΡΙΑΣ (ΡΙΤΣΑΣ) ΚΑΝΕΛΛΟΠΟΥΛΟΥ. Ο Κύριος να την αναπαύσει. Αιωνία της η μνήμη.

Η οικογένεια Κανελλοπούλου καλεί το ευσεβές εκκλησίασμα για καφέ στη Κοινοτική αίθουσα μετά το πέρας της Λειτουργίας. Ευχαριστούμε την οικογένεια Κανελλοπούλου για την προσφορά της στην Εκκλησία, εις μνήμη της απελθούσης.

ΕΒΔΟΜΑΔΙΑΙΟ ΠΡΟΓΡΑΜΜΑ

Δευτέρα, 30 Μαΐου : Το Ελληνικό Σχολείο θα είναι κλειστό. ΗΜΕΡΑ ΤΩΝ ΜΝΗΜΟΣΥΝΩΝ. Δευτέρα, 30 Μαΐου : ΗΜΕΡΑ ΤΩΝ ΜΝΗΜΟΣΥΝΩΝ ΣΤΟ ΚΟΙΜΗΤΗΡΙΟ ΩΚΛΩΝ 10:00 π.μ.

Τετάρτη, 1^η Ιουνίου: Τέλος Σχολικής Χρονιάς του Ελληνικού Σχολείου, Πρόγραμμα Εξετάσεων στη

Πλατεία, 5:30 μ.μ.

Παρασκευή, 3 Ιουνίου: Τέλος της χρονιάς της G.O.Y.A.. Πάρτυ στη οικία Νυστάζου 7:00 μ.μ.

ΠΡΟΣΕΧΕΙΣ ΕΚΔΗΛΩΣΣΕΙΣ

Δευτέρα, 6 Ιουνίου: Δείπνο των αποφοίτων Ελληνικού Σχολείου (Sunset Cove) 6:30 μ.μ.

Σάββατο, 11 Ιουνίου: ΨΥΧΟΣΑΒΒΑΤΟ: Όρθρος 8:45 Θεία Λειτουργία 9:30 π.μ. ΠΑΡΑΣΚΕΥΗ, ΣΑΑΒΒΑΤΟ, ΚΥΡΙΑΚΗ: 10, 11 & 12 ΙΟΥΝΙΟΥ. ΕΛΛΗΝΙΚΟ ΛΑΙΚΚΟ ΠΑΝΗΓΥΡΙ/ΦΕΣΤΙΒΑΛ

ΥΠΟΤΡΟΦΙΑ ΤΗΣ ΟΙΚΟΓΕΝΕΙΑΣ ΜΑΡΙΑΣ ΚΟΥΤΣΟΝΟΥΡΗ:

Το Πρόγραμμα Υποτροφιών εις μνήμη της οικογενείας Κουτσονούρη προσφέρει υποτροφία σε φοιτητές κολεγίου της νεολαίας της Ελληνορθόδοξης Κοινότητας του Αγίου Νικολάου. Οι αιτήσεις είναι διαθέσιμες στο Γραφείο της Εκκλησίας για τελειόφοιτους μαθητές Γυμνασίου που συνεχίζουν την εκπαίδευσή τους σε κολέγιο τεσσάρων ή δύο ετών και των οποίων η οικογένεια είναι μέλος οικονομικά εν τάξει προς την Εκκλησία του Αγίου Νικολάου. Παρακαλούμε επικοινωνήστε με το Γραφείο της Κοινότητας στο 410-633-5020 για να προγραμματίσετε μια ώρα να λάβετε την αίτηση. ΠΡΟΣΕΧΗ ΜΝΗΜΟΣΥΝΑ

ΕΤΟΙΜΑΖΟΜΑΣΤΕ ΠΥΡΕΤΟΔΩΣ ΓΙΑ ΤΟ ΕΛΛΗΝΙΚΟ ΛΑΙΚΟ ΠΑΝΗΓΥΡΙ / ΦΕΣΤΙΒΑΛ, ΤΟΥ ΑΓΙΟΥ ΝΙΚΟΛΑΟΥ ΠΟΥ ΠΛΗΣΙΑΖΕΙ:

Προσοχή: Ξεκινήσαμε τις προετοιμασίες μας για το φετινό φεστιβάλ και χρειαζόμαστε τη στήριξη όλων. Χρειαζόμαστε νέους ενήλικες, να ΚΑΝΟΥΝ ΤΟ ΒΗΜΑ και θα συμμετάσχουν βοηθώντας στο Φεστιβάλ. Ο καθένας μπορεί να έρθει να διασκεδάσει στο Φεστιβάλ, αλλά χρειαζόμαστε εθελοντές για να εξασφαλίσουμε την επιτυχία του Φεστιβάλ. Βλέπουμε πολλούς νέους που έρχονται στο Φεστιβάλ κάθε χρόνο και δεν προσφέρουν καμιά ουσιαστική βοήθεια. Αν όλοι στην Κοινότητα έβαζαν λίγες μόνο ώρες την ημέρα για να βοηθήσουν στην προετοιμασία του Φεστιβάλ, θα ήταν μεγάλη βοήθεια. Υπάρχει ένα ΕΝΤΥΠΟ ΕΓΓΡΑΦΗΣ που μπορείτε να βάλετε το όνομα σας για να

βοηθήσετε. Σημειώστε λοιπόν στα ημερολόγιά σας τις ημερομηνίες του Φεστιβάλ είναι: 10, 11 και 12 Ιουνίου και φροντίστε να το πείτε στους φίλους και στους γείτονές σας.

ΛΑΧΕΙΟΦΟΡΟΣ ΑΓΟΡΑ ΤΟΥ ΦΕΣΤΙΒΑΛ /ΔΙΑΦΗΜΙΣΕΙΣ ΓΙΑ ΤΟ ΛΕΥΚΩΜΑ ΤΟΥ ΦΕΣΤΙΒΑΛ:

Η Επιτροπή του Φεστιβάλ θα ήθελε να υπενθυμίσει σε όλους ότι όλα τα Λαχεία ταχυδρομήθηκαν σε όλα τα σπίτια των Ενοριτών μας. Όλοι πρέπει να στηρίξουμε αυτή την εκδήλωση. Όλα αυτά τα χρόνια η Λαχειοφόρος Αγορά του Φεστιβάλ ήταν ένας από τους σημαντικότερους πόρους της Εκκλησίας μαζί με το Λεύκωμα του Φεστιβάλ. Έχουμε Λαχεία των \$ 100,00 και των \$ 5,00. Όλοι μπορούν να βοηθήσουν αγοράζοντας ή πουλώντας ένα Λαχείο. Υπάρχει πολύ λίγη δουλειά να κάνετε, αλλά η ανταμοιβή είναι τόσο μεγάλη. Ένας άλλος τρόπος να βοηθήσετε την Εκκλησία είναι να βγείτε και να πουλήσετε μια διαφήμιση για το Διαφημιστικό Λεύκωμα του Φεστιβάλ. Όλοι έχουμε δικές μας επιχειρήσεις ή γνωρίζουμε και υποστηρίζουμε άλλες επιχειρήσεις. Δεν είναι δύσκολο να ρωτήσετε αν θα ήθελαν να βοηθήσουν οικονομικά την Εκκλησία αγοράζοντας μια Διαφήμιση για το Λεύκωμα του Φεστιβάλ. Όλοι μπορούμε να βοηθήσουμε με διαφορετικούς τρόπους. Αν αγαπάτε την Κοινότητά σας και θέλετε να την δείτε να μεγαλώνει με επιτυχία, τότε χρειαζόμαστε την υποστήριξή σας. ΝΑ ΕΙΣΤΕ ΥΠΕΡΗΦΑΝΟΙ ΓΙΑ ΤΗΝ ΚΟΙΝΟΤΗΤΑ ΣΑΣ ΤΟΥ ΑΓΙΟΥ ΝΙΚΟΛΑΟΥ. ΒΟΗΘΗΣΤΕ ΣΤΟ ΦΕΣΤΙΒΑΛ ΜΕ ΟΠΟΙΟΔΗΤΠΟΤΕ ΤΡΟΠΟ ΜΠΟΡΕΙΤΕ.

ΕΘΕΛΟΝΤΙΚΗ ΠΡΟΣΦΟΡΑ:

Βρισκόμαστε στο δεύτερο τρίμηνο της Προγράμματος της Εθελοντικής Προσφοράς. Όλοι στην Ενορία έχετε λάβει μέχρι τώρα την προσωπική τους Κάρτα της Εθελοντικής Προσφοράς του 2022. Παρακαλείστε να διαθέσετε λίγο από το χρόνο σας, να τη συμπληρώσετε και να την παραδώστε στο Κοινοτικό Γραφείο. Να θυμάστε ότι είναι υποχρέωση όλων μας η οικονομική της υποστήριξη. Η Εκκλησία πρέπει να κατέχει πάντα προτεραιότητα στη ζωή μας, πρέπει πάντα να σκεφτόμαστε τρόπους για να αφιερώσουμε τη ζωή μας στον Κύριό μας και Σωτήρα Ιησού Χριστό. Πρέπει να αφιερώσουμε τα δώρα μας στο ημιτελές έργο της Εκκλησίας μέσω της Χριστιανικής Εκπαίδευσης της νεολαίας μας, μέσω της φιλανθρωπίας τόσο εδώ στην Ενορία μας όσο και μέσω του προγράμματος Outreach. Δίνουμε κάθε χρόνο τη οικονομική μας υπόσχεση στη μνήμη όλων εκείνων που προηγήθηκαν, όλων εκείνων που οι καρδιές και τα χέρια υπηρέτησαν αυτήν την Κοινότητα με αγάπη και αφοσίωσή. Ας μην ξεχνάμε, ότι πρέπει να δίνουμε πρόθυμα και με ευχαρίστηση ό,τι νιώθουμε ότι δείχνει την ευγνωμοσύνη και την αγάπη μας στον Θεό για τα πολλά δώρα Του, τα οποία μας προσφέρει κάθε μέρα της ζωής μας. Κάθε χρόνο περιμένουμε με ανυπομονησία τις νεότερες οικογένειές να έλθουν και να βοηθήσουν την Κοινότητά τους. Η παλαιότερη γενιά έχει εκπληρώσει το καθήκον της, τώρα είναι καιρός να ασχοληθούν οι νεότεροι με την Εκκλησία τους. Έτσι, ας κάνουμε λοιπόν αυτήν την πρόκληση, με ιδιαίτερη προσφορά αγάπης προς την Εκκλησία, υπογράψουμε σήμερα την Κάρτα της Εθελοντικής Προσφοράς του 2022. Ο ΘΕΟΣ ΝΑ ΕΥΛΟΓΕΙ ΤΟΥΣ ΟΙΚΟΝΟΜΟΥΣ ΤΟΥ ΑΓΙΟΥ ΝΙΚΟΛΑΟΥ.

LET'S GET READY TO RUMBLE: THE ST. NICHOLAS GREEK FESTIVAL IS AROUND THE CORNER:

Attention Everyone: We are starting our preparations for this year's festival and we need everyone's support. We need Young Adults, to step up to the plate and participate in helping out at the festival. Anyone can come and enjoy themselves at the festival but we need volunteers to secure the success of the festival. We see a lot of Young people who come to the festival every year, and don't even give one ounce of help. If everyone in the parish would pitch in just a few hours a day to help out with the preparation of the festival this would help a great deal. We have published a SIGN-UP SHEET in the hall way of the Church. This will give everyone the opportunity to get involved. So mark your calendars for June 10th, 11th, and 12th, and make sure you tell your friends and your neighbors. More information concerning this year's festival will be published in future bulletins.

FESTIVAL RAFFLE TICKETS/AD BOOK:

The Festival Committee would like to remind everyone that all the Raffle Tickets have been sent to all the homes of our parishioners. We all need to support this event. Throughout the years the Festival Raffle is one of the most important fundraisers of the Church along with our Festival Album. We have \$100.00 tickets and we have \$5.00 tickets. Everyone can help by purchasing or selling a raffle ticket. There is very little work to do it, but the reward is so large. Another way of helping the church is to go out and sell a Festival AD. We all have businesses of our own, or know and support other businesses. It's not hard to ask if they would like to help the Church financially by purchasing an AD for the Festival Album. We can all help in different ways. If you love your parish and you want to see it grow and be successful, then we need your support. BE PROUD OF YOUR ST. NICHOLAS COMMUNITY AND HELP OUT IN THE FESTIVAL IN ANYWAY THAT YOU CAN.

STEWARDSHIP NEWS:

We are in the second trimester of our "Stewardship Drive". By now everyone in the Parish has received their 2022 Stewardship Pledge Card. Please find some time to fill it out and send it to the Church office. Remember we are all in this together and we value everyone's input and support. The church should always be a priority in our lives and we should always think of ways to commit our lives to our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. We must dedicate our gifts to the unfinished task of the Church through Christian Education of our youth, through philanthropy both here in our parish and through the Outreach program. We give our pledge every year in loving memory of all those who have gone before us, of all whose hearts and hands have served this Community with their love and dedication. Let's not forget, we are to give willingly and happily that which we feel shows our thanks and love to God for His many gifts that He offers to us every day of our lives. Every year we look forward to our younger families to get on board and help out their community. The older generation has paid their dues, now it's time for you the younger group to get involved with your church. So let's make that challenge and sign your 2022 Stewardship Pledge card today with your special love offering to the Church. If you have any problems in searching for your Pledge card, you could go online to the churches website and get all the information that you need. MAY GOD BLESS OUR ST. NICHOLAS 'STEWARDS'.